
September 23, 2020 
 
A general meeting of the Sewer Authority of the Borough of Minersville was held Wednesday, 
September 23, 2020, in Council Chambers, North Delaware Avenue and East Carbon Street.  
Chairman Thomas Eltringham opened the meeting with the flag ceremony at 7:00PM.  
 
ATTENDANCE 
The following members attended the September meeting- Jeremy Olenick, Jeff Enders, Thomas 
Eltringham, Rich DiBiase, Al Bobinas, Authority Engineer Don Cuff, Sewer Plant Operator, Ray 
Sukeena, Manager Bob Mahalchick and Councilman Steve Darosh. 
 
MINUTES 
Mr. Bobinas made a motion, second by Mr. Enders to approve the minutes from August 2020.  The 
motion passed as presented. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT 
Mr. DiBiase made a motion to approve the August Treasurer’s Report.  Mr. Olenick seconded the 
motion.  The motion passed as presented.  Mr. Mahalchick will include the Treasurer’s Report for 
the loan in future reports. 
 
VISITORS 
There were no visitors at the September 2020 meeting. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
Don Cuff presented Requisition #8 in the amount of  $16,730.53, which included payments to 
Entech Engineering, Entech and MLK Associates.  Mr. Enders made a motion to release the funds.  
Mr. Olenick seconded the motion.  The motion passed as presented. 
Don Cuff reminder the Authority that Phase #1 of the Laurel Street Project will be starting in mid 
October. 
Mr. Bowers, property owner at Briar City has asked to restore services.  Sixty feet of pipe will need 
to replace, the pipe cleaned out and tied in to restore service.  Mr. Bobinas questioned the cost.  The 
project needs to be completed regardless of cost. 
 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT 
The Solicitor was not present at the September meeting. 
 
SEWER OPERATOR’S REPORT 
Mr. Sukeena presented a written report to the Authority.   The chlorine analyzer has been installed. 
The motor burned out on a WAS pump.  Jeremy Olenick made a motion to have one rebuilt and 
order a new one.  When the new one arrives, install that one and have the other old one rebuilt so 
there is always a good one on the shelf.  Mr. Enders seconded the motion, the motion passed as 
presented. 
Mike Andrucheck, 304 Lytle Street asked to be connected to the system.  Mr. Sukeena reported a 
test hole would need to be dug to see if the line can be gravity fed or a grinder pump will need to be 
put in.  Mr. Andrucheck will incur the cost of the pump. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
There was no unfinished business to discuss. 
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OLD BUSINESS 
Mr. Bobinas questioned the bidding process for projects that will be completed at the same time as 
water projects.  Don Cuff stated each entity puts their own project out to bid. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
There was no Correspondence. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
There was no new business to discuss. 
 
Mr. Enders made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. DiBiase seconded the motion.  
    
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Gloria Capik, Secretary 


